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April 2022 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Year 11 Examination Series, Leaving Date and Leavers’ Assembly 

It is rapidly coming to the end of your child’s time at Halewood Academy and I am writing to 
inform you of Year 11 End of Year arrangements. As you will be aware, an extensive support 
programme continues to be in place for all Year 11 students including subject revision 
materials, weekly revision sessions, booster sessions during holidays and an array of online 
resources. As students have been grateful and taken the opportunity of this support we have 
decided it would be beneficial for students to remain in school and their normal lessons for as 
long as possible. As you are aware, GCSE specifications are rigorous and we want to ensure 
each and every student has the maximum amount of contact time with teaching staff, especially 
in light of the lost learning time due to COVID 19. 
 
Please see below this letter a full list of all examinations that will be taking place this summer.  
These dates have already been communicated via the school Newsletter.   
 
Your child will also receive an individual timetable to reflect the examinations they will be 
sitting.  Please ensure that both are referred to ensure that no examinations are missed. 
 
Year 11 students will continue to attend school and lessons as normal up to and including 
Friday 10th June. From Monday 13th June an alternative timetable will be established which 
will support students with their remaining exams. Some examinations will have been 
completed in subjects and we will take the opportunity to support students in additional 
sessions or larger revision sessions for those subjects that still need to be completed.  An 
alternative timetable will be established to ensure the most effective use of time and this will 
be communicated once complete. Students will be expected to attend their alternative timetable 
between Monday 13th June and Thursday 23rd June, their final exam for Science, Physics Paper 
2. We will continue to provide revision sessions throughout the examination period and in 
addition to May half term revision, we will run a Saturday morning programme.  Again, all 
these details will be communicated separately to you 
 
For examinations that take place in the morning, students should arrive at the normal time of 
8.40am to attend registration and they must be wearing full school uniform. 
 
Finally, a Leavers’ Assembly will take place on Thursday 23rd June after their final exam. 
On this day, all pupils will need to attend in full school uniform, please ensure the usual 
standards of appearance are adhered to on this day. The assembly will start at 11.15am and will 
be a celebration of their last 5 years.  The assembly should finish at approximately 12.00am 
and students will be required to leave the school premises after this time to ensure that school 
can continue to run as normal. It is also essential that year 11 continue to represent the school 
positively within the community when they leave the building after the assembly. 
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Year 11 Prom is scheduled for Thursday 30th June and clear criteria for eligibility to attend has 
already been communicated.  I would like to reinforce that poor conduct during the examination 
series and/or year 11leavers day and assembly will result with them being withdrawn from the 
invite list.  Mrs Irons will be in contact shortly regarding invitations and payment methods and 
please be advised not to purchase expensive items until confirmation of attendance has been 
received. 
 
If you require any further information regarding any of the above, please do not hesitate to 
contact Mrs Irons. The arrangements detailed in this letter will be shared with your child.  
 
Finally, I would like to wish your child every success in their GCSE examinations and to thank 
you for your support over the past five years.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mrs J. Thomson 
Vice Principal 
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